P.O Box 908, Charlestown, Nevis.

December 1st, 2012.

Dear Friends in Christ:

Greetings in the precious name of Jesus, The Prince of Peace, who alone can provide perfect peace for our troubled world.

As we approach the Christmas season and the end of another year, we are gratefully glad to God for his goodness, His tender mercies and His loving kindness to us. Let us remember to pray for the thousands of people who have been severely affected by natural disasters throughout this year and are still struggling to rebuild their shattered lives. The fact that we have been spared from these super storms should cause us to break forth with praise and gratitude to God for His goodness and His mercy, which endures forever.

Thank you very much for your prayers and your support as we continue to serve the Lord here at Calvary Baptist Church. Please continue to pray for the outreach ministry and the Children's Bible Club. It is so wonderful to work for our Lord in sowing the seed and praying that The Word will take root and bear fruit in the hearts and lives of those to whom we minister. Let us continue to pray for the House of Hope Orphanage in Zimbabwe and for the eight (8) orphans who are under the care of Sister Hilda and Sister Blessing. The Bible says, "that one of the makes of pure religion is to care for the fatherless and widows in their affliction" (James 1:27).

If you have given already to House of Hope we are grateful for your contribution and we are kindly asking you to continue to give so that the doors will always be open to help these dear children. If you have never given to House of Hope as yet then this will be a good time to begin to give. Can you think of a better time to give to a worthy cause than during this Christmas season? Thanks in advance for helping these precious children before it is too late. The lord will bless you for helping the children of Zimbabwe to see a better day and a brighter tomorrow.

Here is my new email address: <u>pastor.dacosta@live.com</u>. May the lord grant you health and happiness today and everyday. May you have a blessed and beautiful Christmas and a bright and bountiful New Year. Who knows? Jesus may <u>appear on the scene in 2013</u>. Looking forward to hearing from you soon.

In His service,

Allinson & Floretta DaCosta.

1-869-469-5680 (Home) 1-869-556-0289 (cell)